30th Sunday in Ordinary Time                                       October 28, 2012                                                                                                                              
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Then Jesus said to him, "What do you want me to do for you?"  The blind man said to him,   "My teacher, let me see again.  Jesus said to him, "Go; your faith has made you well."  Immediately he regained his sight... (Mark 10:52)
WELCOME TO

THE PARISH UNIT OF

ST. BERNARD’S (Moncton)

                      SAINT VINCENT (Sackville)

               SAINT CLEMENT (Port Elgin)

                     & SAINT BARTHOLOMEW (Melrose)

† MASS SCHEDULE †

St. Bernard’s:  Thurs. @ 9:30 am; Sat. @ 4 pm & Sun. @ 11 am
St. Vincent: Sunday @ 9 am; St. Clement & St. Bartholomew: Sat. @ 7 pm (alternating)
Priest is available for Confessions prior to Saturday Mass upon request.

PASTORAL MINISTRY TEAM:
Priest Moderator: Rev. Allison S. Carroll            Social Justice:  Claudia McCloskey                  
Liturgy: Rick Shaw, Deb Gillespie                Adult Faith:Dr. Andrew Wilson
Catechetics:  Carolyn O’Blenis              

STAFF:
Secretary:    Darlene McGraw, sbhf@rogers.com
Custodian:
Rick Cormier Catechetical Coordinator:  Lorella Dunnett, lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com

Facilities & Activities Coordinator:  Sam Ermen

OFFICE: 43 Botsford St. Moncton, NB E1C 4W9 Phone 857-0425 Fax 857-9565 

Web Site:  www.stbernardschurch.ca
OFFICE HOURS: Mon. to Fri.. 9:00 AM– 12 PM and 1:00 PM – 4:00 PM 
Mass Intentions for this Week

Thurs.   Nov. 01st  @  9:30 AM—Gordon & Sydnie Abrams

Roean


Sat.        Nov. 03rd @  4:00 PM—anniv. late Marie Connell

Dorothy, John & family
Sun. 
Nov.  04th   @ 11:00 AM—anniv. late Dorine & Andrew Cormier 
Rickey, Sharon, & Gisele
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ABOUT VATICAN II?

The purpose of Vatican II,
according to Pope John

>
XXIII, was to open the
windows of the Church

and let in some fresh air.

YEAR OF FAITHZ:




OFFERINGS from last week—Oct. 20th & 21st, 2012 

Envelopes (349) $ 7,321.00 Loose $ 632.75 Karing Kitchen $ 34.00
Capital Expenditure (33) $ 569.00
All Souls Day $ 25.00  Evangelization of Peoples $ 791.00

Thank you for your generous and continued support!
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS

· 3rd Tuesday of the Month @ 6:30 pm – Carmelites 

· Thursday--Circle of Friends after 9:30 AM Mass 
· RCIA--Wednesday @ 7 PM.  
· Rosary for the Unborn--Tuesdays @ 7:30 PM

· Baptisms--Next Scheduled Baptisms will be November 25, 2012 @ 2 PM
· Thursdays--November 8th & 15th--Next Baptism Preparation Course
· Nov. 07th--Wednesday @ 7 PM--Mass of the Deceased

· Thursday -- Nov. 8th - Flu Shots -- Scheduled after mass 

· Nov. 10th-Saturday-- Holly Tea @ 2 -- 4 PM
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Prayers for our Troops…we pray for all those who serve………….we pray for Cpl. Ben Goodwin, son of Stephen & Ann Goodwin, Pvt. A.J. Poirier, son of John & Jackie Poirier, and Basil Rose, brother-in-law of Lew & Anne Cummings.
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Ecclesiastes3…Under every season there is a time…t
A TIME TO HEAL… We remember in our prayers those who are sick...Aurele Lavigne, Katie Ermen, Gabriel Arsenault, and Jack McCabe.
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A TIME TO MOURN……….our sincere sympathies to the family  of...Judy Caissie.
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LET’S MAKE OUR CHURCH ENVIRONMENT A SCENT FREE ZONE!!!
EDPC (English Diocesan Pastoral Council) -- will meet @ St. Lawrence O'Toole on Tuesday, October 30, 2012 @ 9:30 AM.
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The Canonization mass for Kateria Tekakwitha was on Oct. 21st, 2012.  Kateria is the first North American Aboriginal person to become a Catholic saint.  The story of Kateri is pious and it is powerful.  Her elevation to sainthood is a momentous occasion for Canadian Catholics and many First Nations people, as well as a deep honour for Canada.  She was known as Lily of the Mohawks, was born in 1656 to a Mohawk father and Christian Algonquin mother in present-day New York State.  Shortly after her baptism at age 20, she moved to a Christian Mohawk village in present-day Kahawake, PQ, located on the south shore of the St. Lawrence River across from Montréal.  She died there at age 24.  Since her death, many miracles have been attributed to her, making her a beloved figure in the Catholic Church, notably for First Nations in both Canada and the United States.  Her tomb is located at the St. Francis Mission in Kahnawake.  Kateria was declared venerable by Pope Pius XII in 1943 and beatified in 1980 by Pope John Paul II.  She was made a saint by Pope Benedict XVI.
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 Book of the Faithful Departed
Traditionally, during the month of November, we remember and pray for, in a special way, all our deceased loved ones.  The Church encourages you to continue this tradition by entering the names of that dear to you in the BOOK OF THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED.  If your loved ones’ names were already entered in the book in previous years, they are still in the book and will be prayed for during our liturgies.  This book will be placed at the back of the church for the whole month of November and we invite you, if you wish, to enter the names of those members of your family or friends who you would like to be remembered and prayed for by our church.
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From the Offices of Faith Development
To contact us please call 857-9531
Ellen, ext. 227 or ellen.diocesemoncton@nb.aibn.com;
Deb, ext. 296 or deb.diocesemoncton@gmail.com;
Trevor, ext. 289 or trevord.diocese@gmail.com
ARCHDIOCESE OF MONCTON LITURGY FORMATION PROGRAM
Registration forms are now available for the third course being offered as part of the Liturgy Formation Program, for those who have not previously registered to audit the courses. Registration and payment should be received by the Monday prior to the course. The next course is: Nov. 2/3 (please note date correction): The Sunday Eucharist: Foretaste of the Heavenly Liturgy with Rev. Bill Burke, Director of the national Liturgy Office, CCCB.  For more information see brochures available in you parish, or contact  Deb Gillespie.
As a family member of a senior living in their own home, you are invited to take part in a research study. I would like to meet with you to discuss the ways or means that your mother and/or father has developed which allow her/him to stay in her/his home (from a rural area in N.-B.). For your convenience, this meeting could take place in your home. The duration of the meeting would be approximately one hour and all information you provide will be kept confidential. If you are interested in participating in this research project or would like further information, please call (506) 858-4673--Caroline Gibbons, registered Nurse at the Research Center on Aging, University of Moncton.
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Operation Christmas Child brings joy and hope to children in desperate situations around the world through gift-filled shoe boxes and the message of God’s unconditional love. It provides an opportunity for people of all ages to be involved in a simple, hands-on project of Samaritan’s Purse that focuses on the true meaning of Christmas – Jesus Christ – God’s greatest gift.  Please contact Becky Jones @ Operation Christmas Child 227-1063 or commongold@hotmail.com  for further information.  
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St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea & Sale
The annual St. Bernard's Catholic Women’s League Holly Tea and Sale will be held on Saturday, November 10th from 2 PM to 4 PM in the church basement, 43 Botsford St.  There will be a bake table, craft table, white elephant table and door prizes.  Tickets $10.00/adult and $3.50 children, under 12, and will be available at the door and parish office or by calling Donna Shaw @ 382-0503 or Norma Gibson at 855-8236.   

Parishioners wishing to donate sweets for the tea or baked goods and crafts for the sale can do so, and all donations are gratefully appreciated by our Council.

Your CWL is committed to supporting the Parish Capital Campaign to assist with on-going improvements in our church.  Again this year we will be selling tickets on a beautiful “Holiday Gift Basket” with draw date of Monday, Dec. 3rd during our December meeting.   All proceeds from the ticket sales on the basket will again be donated to the Parish Capital Campaign.  

Cost of the ticket is $1.00 each; 3 for $2.00 or $4.00 for a book of 6.  Tickets can be purchased through CWL members, the parish office or by calling Donna Shaw.  Last year, we raised $2,473.00 through our ticket sales and all proceeds were donated to St. Bernard’s Capital Campaign.
Our Holly Tea has been a long-standing tradition at St. Bernard’s dating back to the early 1950’s and we thank all parishioners for their continued support of all CWL activities and events.
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CWL Meeting-- Monday, November 5th
Begins @ 6:30 PM with rosary in church prior to meeting.  
7:00 PM Regular Meeting -- Dues can be paid.  New members are welcome.
YEARLY FLU SHOTS AVAILABLE
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Once again this year, the VON are scheduled to come to St. Bernard’s and give flu shots.  They will be here on Nov. 8th, following the 9:30 AM Mass, from 10 AM till 12 noon in the parish hall.  Cost is $ 21.00/person.  Seniors 65 & over are free.  Everyone is welcome to take advantage of this convenient way to protect yourself from the flu.
Birthright Flower Day
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Birthright is an emergency pregnancy service that lovingly cares for any girl or woman who is distressed by an unplanned pregnancy. At Birthright she is listened to, calmed and encouraged, and offered practical help so that instead of feeling pressured to have an abortion, she can more easily make positive choices for herself and her baby. Volunteers care for the unborn child by caring for his or her mother.  Birthright’s annual “Flower Day” fundraiser will be held after the liturgies at St. Bernard’s the weekend of  Oct.27th & 28th. Carnations will be distributed at the doors.  All donations are appreciated. For donations of  $5 or more, income tax receipts are available.  Thank you for your support.
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CATECHISM ANNOUNCEMENTS
Oct. 28th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 04th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 11th:
No Catechism Remembrance Weekend
Nov. 18th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Nov. 25th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 02nd:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00
Dec. 09th:
Morning Gatherings @ 9:45 or 12:00

Dec. 16th:
Advent Pageant @ 2:00--refreshments following.

Dec. 23rd and Dec. 30th there is no Catechism Gatherings
Classes will resume on January 6th @ 9:45 or 12:00 
If your child has not received a call that means that there are no catechists and or helpers available to accommodate their grade level.  If your child is already registered in our Catechism Program the registration is carried forward each year.  
Anyone who is new to our parish or has children six years of age can register their child by contacting me at the office 857-0425, please leave me a message and I will get back to you as soon as possible, or feel free to email me at lorella_st.bernards@hotmail.com .

There is still a need for both Catechist and helpers.  If you are interested in helping out, either as a catechist or helper, please contact me. There is screening that needs to be done and this requires time, so to prevent delays I would appreciate hearing from you as soon as possible.  
Please note:  All families that have children attending catechism here at St. Bernard's Parish must be registered with St. Bernard's Parish.  If you are not already registered, you may register one of the following ways: Online @ www.stbernardschurch.ca OR Parish Registration forms are available at the entrances of the church.  Just fill one in and either drop it in the collection or drop it off at the office.
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Knights of Columbus -- Council 1310, 84 Broadway St. will be offering Breakfast -- Sunday, November 4th from 8:30-12:30--Adults $ 7.00   Children (under 12) $ 2.00, 5 and under are free.  Everyone welcome.
The Canadian Transplant Association will hold AN EVENING OF THE ARTS in support of organ and tissue donation awareness at the Dieppe Cultural Centre on Fri., Nov. 2nd beginning with hors d’oeuvres and wine at 6:30 PM, followed by entertainment with flutist Sally Wright and pianist Mike Day as well as DancEast.  Works donated by local artists will be on display with opportunity to purchase at a silent auction.  Tickets are $30.00 and available from Monique at 855-5257 or mctblack@hotmail.com
The Pontifical Missionary Society for the Propagation of the Faith would like to thank you for your generosity. We pledge to fully remit all donations received during World Mission Sunday of October 21st, 2012 to the sister Churches of Africa, Asia, Oceania or South America as indicated by the Congregation for the Evangelization of Peoples, of which the 1250 poorest dioceses of the world still depend on. Once again, your legendary generosity has not been denied. The attention towards the mission does not stop with the end of October: it is throughout the year and everyday that we are missionaries. The Church is missionary. Thank you for your constant prayers towards the missionaries and all the persons who are committed to the mission of Christ, either here or beyond our borders.

Christmas Yard Sale and Bake Sale:  Eva Léger, from Shining Stars Cancer Group is hosting this event.  She helps the families stricken by cancer. There will be a door prize and a raffle. When?: Nov. 9th from 9 AM to 7 PM & Nov. 10 from 9 AM- 3PM. Where?: 9 Tall Pine Street, off Roy Scenic Rd in Irishtown, close to the police station.

The Moncton Archdiocese is continuing the annual Bishop’s Appeal to remain faithful to its mission of evangelization. For this ongoing project your personal contribution is important. Your donation will allow us to establish a fund for the education of seminarians, support the necessary actions of the diocesan policy for the protection of vulnerable people, and defend important social causes in our area. Whatever your means, your contribution is important. Kindly make your cheque payable to: Moncton Archdiocese Foundation and send it to: Moncton Archdiocese Foundation, 452 Amirault St, Dieppe, NB, E1A 1G3. For more information, please call the Foundation, (506) 857-9531, ext. 292.

Vision Bookstore:  Monthly sales--Come visit us at 452 Amirault Street, Dieppe (Diocesan Centre) on Fri., Nov. 2nd, 9 - 4 & take advantage of a special monthly sale where all books and CDs (in stock) will be reduced by 10%.  Info: www.visionbookstore.ca
Facts About People Living in Poverty
Myth 1: People receiving social assistance can always find a job if they want one.
Reality:  Presently, 25 % of people on social assistance are officially certified as being disabled.  Among the remaining 75%, many have mental or physical challenges.  Because of this, they simply can't find a job that will support them and their dependents.  They should not be forced to work.  People living in poverty often don't have the skills or training employers want.  Government cuts to education, training and apprenticeship programs make it harder to find jobs and, ultimately, force people into poverty.  It's simply not true that there is always a job available for anyone who wants one.  Myths about "jobs for everyone who wants one" make people living in poverty even more vulnerable to unethical employers who exploit them.









